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• It was suggested that the late start to the academic year only exists as a challenge on 
those years when Labor Day comes late in September, and that the University community 
might develop flexible schedules that differentiate between those years and others. 

• Faculty in the Languages, Mathematics, and Sciences have been polled to capture the 
range of opinions about the shorter fall semester. 

• It was also noted that short semesters can cause problems for graduate courses that meet 
only once a week. 

 
Next steps:   

1. The Provost, Vice Provost for Undergraduate Academic Affairs, and the Vice Provost 
for Graduate Education will meet with students to better understand how students 
view the fall semester.  They also will review the impact of the calendar change with 
other university constituencies, e.g. Student Affairs. 

2. The topic will be discussed at an upcoming Faculty Forum.  
 
4. Provost's Report 

• Bert Garza thanked Rosanna DeMarco for agreeing to take on the role of chairing the 
Provost's Advisory Council and the members of the Council for their willingness to 
serve. 

• The Board of Trustees will meet on September 24.  It was reported that the Trustees 
likely will be pleased with the success of all the schools in concluding the 2009-10 
academic year with positive budgets without layoffs.   

• It was reported that this semester, an electronic instrument for preparing and submitting 
faculty annual reports will be introduced to the schools.  It is hoped that this will help to 
develop a more complete picture of faculty activity, and that use of the instrument will 
reduce the number of times that faculty are asked to provide the same information about 
their activities.   

 
 
 


